
Subject: Important Update: PowerSchool Cybersecurity Incident 

 

Attention Glassboro Parents/Guardians: 

 

This morning (February 28, 2025), PowerSchool sent a communication regarding a 
cybersecurity incident that occurred on December 28, 2024, involving unauthorized access 
to personal information stored in PowerSchool. Among the recipients of this 
communication are Glassboro district/school staff and Glassboro parents/guardians. 

 

When PowerSchool initially informed us of this incident, we were advised that Glassboro 
was not among the impacted districts. However, given today’s communication, we are 
actively investigating further. We will provide an update as soon as we have additional 
information to share. The safety and security of our students and staff remain our highest 
priority. Thank you for your patience as we work to clarify this situation. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Craig S. Stephenson 

Chief Academic Officer 

Glassboro Public School 
District 

856-652-2700 EXT 6301 

 


